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Beltsville Briefs

Reaching out to New Scouts at Cub Pack 1031
By Regina Halper

Cub Pack 1031 held their Join 
Scouting Event on September 18th 
and hope to be welcoming five 
new scouts to our Pack! 

On October 2nd we held our 
Little Paint Branch Trail Commu-
nity Cleanup and removed eight 
bags of trash and two bags of 
invasive species from the park. 
Many thanks to the community 
who keep our park clean. 

Our scouts are working to earn 
their nature and outdoor require-
ments during the nice fall weath-
er! Wolves are working on Wolf 
Howling at the Moon and Tigers 
are learning to work together to 
play games. Bears are learning 
about cooking and setting up tents 
and Webelos hiked three miles this 
past weekend. Our Arrow Den did 
a cleanup in a park and helped 
prep for our pack meeting. 

If you are interested in discov-
ering the fun of Cub Scouts, our 
cost this year will be $130 per 
scout. We are a family scouting 
unit. We hike, bike, go interest-
ing places and learn about nature 
and do service. 95% of our scouts 

earned their rank this year! We 
are still being cautious with our 
scouts, we meet weekly (either 
virtually or in person based on 

the COVID numbers), stay arm’s 
length apart and wear our masks 
and we keep it fun! Our active 
den leaders are 100% vaccinated. 

Please contact Regina Halper at 
Pack1031cubscouting@gmail.
com for more information. 

The Beltsville Young 
at Heart Club

The Beltsville Young at Heart 
senior group will meet on Novem-
ber 18 and December 16 at the 
Beltsville Community Center, 
3900 Sellman Road. We meet from 
11:00 am until 1:00 pm. Masks are 
required. You may bring your own 
drink and snacks. You must be 
55 years old and can join after 3 
meetings. You do not have to live 
in Beltsville to “check us out.”

We’ll have entertainment, a 
50/50 raffle, and items in Clyde’s 
Closet to buy. We’ll also take sug-
gestions for trips to take in 2022. 
Come and meet our new officers. 
We look forward to seeing our 
elder members and anyone new 
who would like to join us. If 
you have questions, call 301-498-
9736.

The Women’s Club 
of Beltsville

The Women’s Community Club 

of Beltsville did double duty in 
October. We did our usual cleanup 
of Montgomery road as a part of 
the Adopt-A-Road program and 
we planted daffodil bulbs in the 
Beltsville West Park. We are now 

getting ready for our annual Holi-
day Program. Women who are 
interested in participating should 
contact WCCB at womensclub-
beltsville@gmail.com.

Kolachi Carry-Out 
Event at St. Gregory 
Byzantine Catholic 
Church 

On Nov 6. 
from 10:00 
am to 2:00 
pm St. Greg-
ory Byzan-
tine Catholic 
Church will 
be holding 
a bake sale. 
Kolachi Carry-Out Event. Deli-
cious kolachi, a traditional East 
European holiday sweet bread. 
Choice of Walnut, Poppyseed, 
or Apricot fillings. Ready for in-
person sales or by pre-order for 
quick, easy pickup. St. Gregory 
Byzantine Catholic Church, 12420 
Old Gunpowder Spur Rd, Belts-
ville, MD 20705. See our web-
page for more information, direc-
tions, and online ordering: https://
stgregoryofnyssa.net.

Join Scouting: Working together to move a can of water without touching it

By President Karen M. Coakley

Racing Cars with illegal muf-
flers; drivers closing roads to 
do stunt driving tricks… did I 
mention racing! Groups of ten 
or more drivers racing up and 
down highways and local roads. 
Drivers who pass in the emer-
gency pull-out lanes on the side 
of highway then zigzag from left 
to right cutting off everyone and 
anyone in their path. This is not 
just a Beltsville problem...this is a 
regional problem and the fines and 
penalties currently on the books 
are a slap on the wrist. Twice in 
the past 7 months roads in the 
Beltsville area have been closed 
down for the stunt drivers to do 
their tricks. My concerns are what 
happens to the Fire Department 
and the Police who are trying to 
respond to a situation that could 
be life threatening. Like the rest 
of us they are stuck in traffic until 
the stunt drivers decide to depart.  
Delegate Mary Lehman is work-
ing on legislation to add stiffer 
penalties and fines. Please join 
our virtual meeting on Wednes-
day, November 17th at 7:00 p.m. 
The Zoom Meeting information 
will be posted on Nextdoor.com 

The ladies of the Women’s Club of Beltsville planted daffodil bulbs in the 
Beltsville West Park in October.

ON THE AGENDA 
continues on page 3
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Energy Awareness Month
By Dr. Kandis Boyd

October is Energy Awareness 
Month. Energy Awareness Month, 
first implemented by President Bush 
in 1991, encourages citizens, compa-
nies, and government entities to raise 
awareness of the importance of sus-
tainability and managing the nation’s 

energy resources. Energy Awareness 
Month is a time for citizens, com-
panies, and the government to put 
energy efficient habits to practice. 
Energy awareness means develop-
ing ideas on how to save energy 
and water through energy manage-
ment, building optimization, energy 
resilience and the use of advanced 

and distributed energy technologies. 
Energy awareness includes develop-
ing innovative ideas, products and 
programs to optimize energy resil-
ience.

Clean energy, green energy, and 
renewable energy are often used 
interchangeably. These terms all 
have the same goal - to develop a 
greener future by using less energy 
now. These energy initiatives include 
developing legislation, regulatory 
proceedings, and implementing 
programs and projects to encour-
age both companies and residents to 
become more energy efficient. For 
example, encouraging businesses 
and residents to use solar power is an 
initiative designed to use less elec-
tricity. The highest levels of energy 
usage typically occur in summer and 
winter, related to cooling and heat-
ing, so it’s important to investigate 
energy use behaviors, while also tak-
ing steps to prepare to become more 
energy-efficient.

Here are some tips to transform 
the way you use energy: 
•	 Install automatic light sensors, 

LED lighting, or a different type 
of lighting system to reduce waste. 
Use natural daylight and reduce or 
eliminate artificial lighting when 
possible.

•	 Take showers instead of baths to 
reduce the amount of hot water 
used. In addition, run the dish-
washer only when you have a 
full load. In addition, program the 
dishwasher to use less water and 
to air dry dishes.

•	  Close your blinds and drapes at 
night in the winter to keep the 
cold air out. Likewise keep blinds 
and drapes drawn during the day 
to prevent sun rays from entering 
the home.

•	 In the summer, avoid setting your 
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Beltsville Dental Care
John J. Moynihan, DDS, PA

10760 Rhode Island Ave.

301-937-4448
Visit us at beltsvilledentalcare.com

New  
Patients  
Welcome

Neighbors in the News

FREE ESTIMATES FOR ROOF REPLACEMENTS!!!

 Low Monthly Payments FREE Estimates*

Need Repair Work?

www.mychampionhome.com

ROOFS • DECKS • GUTTERS • SIDING • WINDOWS
ROOF INSPECTIONS WITH GUTTER CLEANING

30% OFF FALL SALE 
ORDER BEFORE THE PENDING SHORTAGES!!

Senior 
Discounts301-277-7200

Holiday Food & Gift Program 2021 
By Karen Coakley, WCCB Fund-
raising Chairperson

The Women’s Community 
Club of Beltsville is again coor-
dinating our holiday food and gift 
programs as well as fundraising 
for our other important projects 
such as a College Scholarship, 
the Adopt–A–Road Program, the 
Beltsville Beautification Project, 
and the Teachers’ Appreciation 
Events. There are times during the 
year when a family has reached 
out to us in a crisis situation. We 
would like to be in a position to 
help them as well. We hope you 
can assist us in these worthwhile 
endeavors.

We purchase gift cards from 
Aldi’s at Thanksgiving. At Christ-
mas, we provide presents for chil-
dren. We accept  new toys and 

new clothes for children as well as 
monetary contributions and store 
gift cards. If buying a gift card, 
we suggest one of the follow-
ing: Target, TJ Maxx, Marshalls, 
Ross, Kohls, Aldi’s, Shopper’s, 
Walmart, Visa, or Mastercard.You 
or your organizations are welcome 
to sponsor a family. As a certified 
501© 3 organization, all contribu-
tions are tax deductible. A list of 
donors will be publicized in the 
January Beltsville News unless 
you prefer to remain anonymous. 
Donations can be made thru Pay-
Pal by using our email address: 
WomensClubbeltsville@gmail.
com. Monetary contributions and 
gift cards can be mailed to: 

Women’s Community Club of 
Beltsville

P.O.Box 1607 Beltsville, MD, 
20704-1607 

The deadline for receiving 
your Thanksgiving donations is 
Thursday, November 18th and 
the Christmas deadline is Friday, 
December 10th. Contact Karen 
Coakley at  301-741-7672 or 
Karenmcoakley@gmail.com with 
questions and/or to schedule a 
pick up or delivery time of your 
donation. We all know there are 
Beltsville families who are less 
fortunate. Thank you for helping 
us “spread a little sunshine” dur-
ing the holidays and throughout 
the year. 

If you would like become a 
WCCB member, please email us 
at womenscommunityclubofbelts-
vill@gmail.com. To see a list of 
activities visit our Facebook page 

https://www.facebook.com/
Womens-Community-Club-of-
Beltsville-582193665528694

ENERGY 
continues on page 10
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and the Beltsville News Facebook 
page: https://www.facebook.com/
groups/BeltsvilleNews/

Physical copies of the Belts-
ville News can be picked up at 
Giant, WaWa, Beltsville Library, 
Beltsville Community Center, 
Spicknalls, Fairland Aquatic/Gyn-
mastic Center, Fairland Ice Pal-
ace and Lax Wine and Spirits. 
If you would like a subscription 
please contact Ted Ladd at 301-
937-6796 tedladd02@aol.com or 

karenmcoakley@gmail.com 
The holidays are just around 

the corner please Do not leave 
valuables in your car or packages 
on your porch. If you have a com-
munity concern I can be reached at 
301-741-7672

Bonnie Bartel
301-343-8887

Call, Text or Email  
for an appointment

Bonsnobun@aol.com
Hair Design 

10800 Rhode Island Ave.
Beltsville, MD 20705

Fall 
Sale
20%  

off Blinds  
& Shades

Honeycomb 
Shades, Wood 

Blinds,Verticals, 
Silhouettes,  

Pirouettes and  
Woven Wood 

Shades

Call 301-937-6100 
for Advice and  

In-home Service

Flooring Specials; 
Big savings on  

Carpet 
Nylons, Wool  
and Polyester 

Wood Floors By 
Bruce, Mirage and 

Industpaquet 
Cork & Bamboo 

Vinyl; 
Floating,Sheets and 
Tile, Ceramic and  

Porcelian

Visit  

Will’s  
Decorating
at 5122 Baltimore 

Ave Hyattsville  
for great advice 

and service.

Since 1965 we have 
been serving the 

DMV.  
See Valerie and 
Michael the 3rd 

generation owners 
of Wills.

So for all  
your decorating 
needs including 

wallpapers,  
Benjamin Moore 
Paint. Chalk and 
MIlk Paint and  

Draperies.

301-937-6100
decoratemaryland.com

Free Parking  
in the rear
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SPOT COLOR

Kitty Post By Kathy Rodeffer

St. Gregory’s 
Kolachi Carry-Out Event 

Traditional East European Sweet Bread
Walnut • Poppyseed • Apricot

Sat. Nov 6 & Dec 11, 10 AM -2 PM
Great for Your Holiday Table or as Gifts,  

just $14 per roll
Sorry: no credit or debit cards

St. Gregory’s Byzantine Catholic Church
12420 Old Gunpowder Road Spur, Beltsville, MD 20705

See our web page: https://stgregoryofnyssa.net

 Russell’s Trimlawn & Landscape
Commerical & Residential

• MOWING & MAINTENANCE
• Trimming & Pruning
• Grading & Sodding
• Planting: Perennials & Annuals

• FALL & SPRING CLEAN-UP
• Seeding & Lawn Aeration
• Edging
• Mulching

(301) 595-9344
Free Estimates

Guaranteed • Low Prices

Great Offer!
When you service  
annually! Pay for 2  

lawn cuts, 3rd Free!
(1 time Only)

Kittens in Your Yard. 
What to Do and WHEN?
By Kathy Rodeffer

Beltsville Community Cats 
(BCC) has been serving our com-
munity for over 2 years by per-
forming trap, neuter, vaccinate, 
and return (TNVR) activities to 
reduce the number of free-roaming 
cats in Beltsville and picking up 
young kittens to be socialized by 
foster families before being adopt-
ed into forever homes. Socializing 
and adopting out kittens born to 
feral mothers not only reduces the 
population of community cats, but 
it also gives these kittens a chance 
to live long, healthy, indoor lives 
as part of a loving family. 

While socialization may occur 
at any age, the younger kittens are 
when they are rescued, the quicker 
they change from being terrified 
to being purring lap cats. Optimal-
ly, kittens should stay with their 
mothers until they are 4 weeks 
old. However, mother cats some-
times abandon their kittens ear-
lier than that. These babies must 
be bottle fed by a trained foster. 
Many mother cats start the wean-
ing process when their kittens are 
around 5 weeks old; however, 
four-week old kittens should be 
able to eat solid food on their own. 
Waiting until kittens are older than 
2 months slows the socialization 
process down significantly. At 3 
to 4 months old, a kitten that 
has been outside without being 
handled is usually too old to learn 
to trust people. 

As a BCC foster, I have seen 
the difference between the young 
and older kittens. Older kittens 
that don’t adapt to human contact 
often have to be neutered and 

returned to live with their com-
munity cat colony instead of being 
adopted into a forever home.

The best advice if you see kit-
tens in your yard is to contact 
Beltsville Community Cats imme-
diately so they can be monitored 
and caught as soon as they are old 
enough.

BCC is committed to control-
ling the community cat population 
in Beltsville while being kind and 
compassionate to these free-roam-
ing cats. 

Looking for a furry family 
member, please consider adopt-
ing one of our beautiful kittens 
found on Petfinder at: https://
www.petfinder.com/member/us/
md/beltsville/beltsville-communi-
ty-cats-md506/. Apply to adopt 
from BCC at: https://www.shel-
terluv.com/matchme/adopt/BCC/
Cat. Apply to foster BCC kittens 
at:  http://www.shelterluv.com/
matchme/foster/BCC/Cat.

AGENDA
continued from page 1

Share Your 
News! 

Send your article  
submissions to  
News Director  

Rick Bergmann at  
editorbvnews@gmail.com
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Potpourri 2021
This month I thought I might 

touch on several short topics 
before we go into the holiday 
season. 

Windows 11
Windows 11 was released ear-

lier this October. Unlike Windows 
10 which was designed to work 
on most computers, Windows 11 
has some very specific hardware 
requirements. If you have a com-

puter that was built in the last 4 
years, chances are you will be able 
to do the free upgrade to Windows 
11. Otherwise, don’t worry about 
it as Windows 10 will be sup-
ported for the next 4 years and by 
that time you will probably want 
to upgrade to new hardware. You 
can also choose replace Windows 
10 with Linux instead.

Protecting Yourself 
from Ransomware

Next let’s revisit a column I 
wrote about ransomware this past 
May. In that column I covered 
what ransomware was but did not 
cover how to protect yourself. 
Ransomware protection is essen-
tially the same as disaster recovery 
for any other computer disaster. 
First make certain you can recover 
the operating system, for most that 
means Windows 10. The best way 
to do this is to make a bootable 
USB thumb-drive with a Windows 
image. A search on Google for 
“create windows recovery drive” 
should find the correct page from 
Microsoft for the instructions to 
create a recovery drive for Win-
dows 10 or 11. You will need a 
16 Gigabyte or larger thumb drive 
that will only be used for this 
purpose. You should also make 
certain that you either have instal-
lation media for the applications 
you need to re-install or that the 
install is available on the web. The 
next step involves an external disk 
or a different thumb drive. The 
size of this depends on how much 
data you need to store. In general, 
most people want to back up their 
documents, photos, and music 
folders. For me this is about 128 
Gigabytes of data. A backup can 
be as simple as copying the fold-
ers into the external drive peri-
odically. I try to do mine weekly 
and I use Sync Toy which is free 
software that can be downloaded 

from Microsoft. You can use any 
backup software but a key point is 
that the media should be removed 
between each backup. This pre-
vents the media from being dam-
aged by any malware that infects 
the system. 

A best practice is to back up 
to two or more different devices 
in case one fails. Another popular 
alternative is to backup to cloud 
storage. Be aware that if continu-
ous synchronization is enabled the 
backup will be destroyed along 
with the data as the ransomware 
encrypts the data. Microsoft’s 
One Drive is supposed to protect 
against this concern. Windows 
also supports a feature called 
“Controlled folder access” which 
allows you to limit the programs 
that can access specific folders. 
This is not easy to setup correctly 
but does provide another means 
to protect your data from ransom-
ware.

Phone Scams
The most common phone 

scams I am seeing are auto-war-
ranty, 0% credit card update, and 
various forms of Medicare/Med-
icaid fraud. Recently I have been 
getting calls from cable-company 
and Amazon scammers. 

The cable or satellite company 
scammer tells you that they need 
to upgrade the firmware on your 
set top box. They offer to do this 
while you are on the phone with 
them. Then they offer, for a fee 

of $50 paid now, to lower your 
cable bill by 50% for the next 12 
to 24 months. These scammers are 
after two things, the $50 and your 
personal information. Be care-
ful, apparently there have been 
breaches at several cable compa-
nies and the person on the phone 
may already have your account 
number, or street address. I have 
found however that they normally 
are incapable of answering ques-
tions that Comcast and Verizon 
service representatives should be 
able to answer. If you get a call 
like this hang up. If you want to 
confirm it is fake, call your cable 
provider directly and ask about 
the offer.

Amazon scammers normally 
start with a recording or automat-
ed voice stating that an apparently 
fraudulent order for some amount 
of money has been placed on your 
Amazon account. You can and 
should hang-up right here. This is 
not Amazon (they never call). If 
you follow through the operator 
will want to access your com-
puter to cancel the order. Amazon 
doesn’t need to access your com-
puter to cancel an order. In reality 
the scammer wants to control your 
computer remotely allowing them 
to add malware to your computer 
and to order items from Amazon 
for themselves. Never allow this!  
They will compromise your Ama-
zon account and with the installed 
malware may also compromise 
your banking and other financial 
accounts.

Don’t Try This at Home
I periodically write about 

phone scammers and other scams. 
I have a specialized environment 
allowing me to interact with these 
scammers without risking my net-
work or computers. I do this to 
learn about the scammers so I 
can tell others how to protect 
themselves. Please do not try this 
yourself as the risk is very high. 
The best option for most people 
is to simply hang up. If you think 
the call may be legitimate, hang 
up and call the number of the 
organization the caller claims to 
be from and verify. In general, all 
incoming calls about reduction of 
interest, car warranties, medical 
devices, duct cleaning, Amazon 
orders, or from the cable company 
are scams. Unless you previously 
initiated a call to the company just 
hang up. 

If you think the call may be 
legitimate, hang up anyway and 
then call the company back. Do 
not use a number given to you by 
the caller, use one that is listed 
for that company and can be con-
firmed. If it is a company you 
have never done business with 
remember that it is easy to create 
a fake company on the web. Be 
safe!

SPOT COLOR

Limited to 1 item; Limited to 1
coupon per customer; Not eligible
on sale items; Limited to in-stock

items only; in-store use only;
Must be presented to cashier

at time of payment to redeem;
Cannot be combined with other

sales, discounts, or coupons.
VALID ALL OF NOV 2021

LivingWell wishes you a 
H A P P Y  T H A N K S G I V I N G

Now with an online store. Visit,

and click on “Shop”. Working to help you find
resources to keep living well.

W W W . L I V I N G W E L L A B C . C O M

LivingWell is your source for
Vegan & Vegetarian Foods

Natural Care & Beauty
Vitamins & Supplements

Christian Gifts & Decor
Christian Media

Healthy Vegan Smoothies

12004 CHERRY HILL ROAD, SILVER SPRING, MD 20904
WWW.LIVINGWELLABC.COM  |  301-572-0700

SUN: 9 AM - 6 PM | M-TH: 9 AM - 9 PM | FRI: 9 AM - 3 PM | SAT: CLOSED

20% OFF
ONE ITEM AT
LIVINGWELL

Tech Sense By John Bell

NIMEL MENTAL HEALTH
“path to a brighter future”

6215 Greenbelt Rd #107
Berwyn Heights MD 20740
Office: 301-272-1558

Has the pandemic impacted your emotional health? 
We are here for support  

Call today for an appointment!!!

• Medication management * Trauma * PTSD * Anxiety 
• Counseling/Therapy * Depression * mood disorders 
• Medical Marijuana *Suboxone *ADHD *Postpartum depression
• DUI * Court order * Substance abuse * Dementia etc

We accept (United healthcare, Cigna, Aetna,  
Carefirst Bluecross Blueshield, Medicaid)

We Provide Psychiatry and Counseling therapy for all ages

Email: info@nimelmentalhealthllc.com
Web: nimelmentalhealthllc.com
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SPOT COLOR

Statepoint Crossword: Social Media
ACROSS
1. The American Tribal Love-Rock 
Musical
5. Hallucinogenic drug
8. Some special effects, acr.
11. Chip in Vegas
12. Cordelia’s father in Shake-
speare play
13. One in squirrel’s stash
15. Dissenting clique
16. Tangerine/grapefruit hybrid
17. Type of lemur
18. *Popular messenger
20. Mosque prayer leader
21. Down Under marsupial
22. Thanksgiving serving
23. *100 days of snapping, e.g.
26. Military’s inactive force
30. Repeated Cuban dance step
31. The Kinks’ lead singer, a.k.a. 
godfather of Britpop
34. Late December season
35. Rough, as in voice
37. Chop off
38. Stephen King’s “The ____”
39. “Do ____ others...”
40. Strep throat organ
42. File a suit
43. Sewing pearls on a wedding 
gown, e.g.
45. One with authority
47. Army bed

48. Space path
50. Law school test acronym
52. *Unique social media identi-
fier
55. Latin dance
56. “Place” in French
57. Sacred Hindu writings
59. Post-mortem bios
60. Actress Campbell
61. African chieftain
62. Recipe amt.
63. Nirvana’s “Come as You 
____”
64. Badger’s den

DOWN
1. Current tense of “had”
2. All over again
3. Eczema symptom
4. Second shot
5. Corporate department
6. Salpae, sing.
7. Type of coffee maker
8. Elizabeth McGovern’s “Down-
ton Abbey” role
9. Inspiring horror
10. As opposed to outs
12. Capital of Zambia
13. Bruce Wayne’s ____ was Bat-
man
14. *Message under a post
19. Bootlicker

22. Da, to a Russian
23. *Done to social media past 
before applying for job?
24. Feudal lord
25. Haile Selassie’s disciple
26. Gym exercises
27. Comedy Central’s “critique”
28. Dolby Theatre to Oscars
29. Often considered wise
32. *Video blog
33. Charge carrier
36. *Audio series
38. Killed, like dragon
40. Big bang maker
41. Permeate
44. I to Greeks, pl.
46. Sheet music line, pl.
48. Basketry stick
49. Clark Kent actor Christopher
50. Black, yellow and chocolate 
dogs
51. Parking spot for a boat
52. Bone in human forearm
53. *Bernie wearing mittens, e.g.
54. *Do this before posting?
55. Chronic drinker
58. It’s open to interpretation

See Solution on page 10
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From the Office of Councilmember Tom Dernoga

Check us out on Facebook! 
The Beltsville News

The Crescent Nursery  
and Summer Program

Est. 1959

11723 Chilcoate Lane, Beltsville, MD
(301) 937-3133

Children 2-6 Years
and

Before/After School Program
Qualified staff. A caring environment. Specially 

planned programs. Snacks provided
OPEN ALL YEAR. ALL DAY

*ATTENTION PARENTS*
Now offering distant learning spaces for the upcoming year

CALL FOR INFORMATION

$20
Flu Vaccine

Bad News for Beltsville and Prince George’s County Democracy
Tuesday, October 19, 2021, the 

County Council introduced Reso-
lution CR-123-2021 to enact a plan 
of County Council district boundar-
ies, available at this link: https://bit.
ly/30MGm3F. CR-123-2021 ini-
tially presented the “Davis Map,” 
seen here https://bit.ly/DavisMap, 
approved by the County Coun-
cil “Committee of the Whole” on 
Thursday, October 14, 2021. The 
Resolution was quickly amended 
by the sponsors to present a differ-
ent map, particularly regarding the 
District 1 boundaries. 

Council Members Davis, Frank-
lin, Hawkins, Taveras, Turner, and 
Harrison introduced CR-123-2021, 
and amended it with a new map 
again with virtually no consultation 
with the other four council mem-
bers. Thanks to the hundreds of res-
idents who have written objecting 
to the map, along with objections 
by the University of Maryland and 
other stakeholders, the Resolution 
sponsors made some map revisions 
that will still affect parts of District 
1. The bad news is the following:
•	 Vansville Heights, North 

Creek Farms, and the Belts-
ville Agricultural Research 
Center will still be moved to 
District 4.

•	 The Buck Lodge area will all 
be moved to District 2. 

•	 The Autoville Drive area (i.e., 
west of Route 1) will be moved 
to District 3. 
In addition, a portion of Col-

lege Park between Route 1 and the 
eastern municipal boundary will be 
moved from District 3 to District 1. 
Council Member Turner explained 
why this move made sense. Many 
affected residents consider this bad 
news for a number of legitimate 
reasons. This odd-shaped exten-
sion has the effect of relocating 
former District 3 council member 
Eric Olson into District 1. He is 
currently a candidate for District 3, 
and this action could prevent him 
from running for Council. 

All requests by the four oppos-
ing members for minor revisions 

were rejected. The video of the 
entire Council session is available 
by clicking the first link in this 
article. Council Member Turner 
reminded everyone that Redistrict-
ing is inherently a political pro-
cess. “Maryland Matters” identi-
fied three potential Council can-
didates that were redistricted in a 
manner to preclude their candida-
cies; the article is here: https://bit.
ly/3lWTRWG. Nonetheless, Coun-
cil Members Franklin and Davis 
have stated that the impact on can-
didates was not a consideration. 

Council Member Franklin 
defended the process (https://bit.
ly/30Muyyo) and the result, stat-
ing that many people simply did 
not understand the process, that 
the Council has followed the Char-
ter to the letter, that the process 
has been far more transparent than 
in the past, and that the public 
will be heard on November 16th. 
Council Member Davis (https://bit.
ly/3aYbP4B) encouraged people 
that did not understand the process 
to read the County Charter (https://
bit.ly/RedistrictingCode).

Concerned constituents will 
have the opportunity to partici-
pate in the public hearing, which 
is scheduled to be November 
16th. Visit https://bit.ly/3vupjyB 
for guidelines regarding testimo-
ny. There will be two options:

•	 The Council could approve the 
new proposed Councilmanic 
District Map, also known as the 
“Davis Map” 

•	 The Council could take no 
action, in which case, the Redis-
tricting Commission’s (https://
bit.ly/RedistrictingCommis-
sionMap) will become law by 
default. 
I remain unconvinced that the 

boundary changes selected were 
based on solid policy grounds 
instead of bluntly advancing per-
sonal political interests. Such con-
clusions are up to each individual 
to make based on their own obser-
vations and interpretations of the 
facts in front of them. I will con-
tinue to oppose this new map, and 
I urge you to contact all of the 
members of the County Council, 
including the At-Large Council 
Members, since they also repre-
sent you, by going here https://
bit.ly/3pnlhqA.

My staff and I will continue to 
update you as we receive additional 
information. Please keep in touch. 
Email us at councildistrict1@
co.pg.md.us or call 301.952.3887. 
Se habla Español. Follow us on 
Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram: 
@TomDernogaD1

Councilmembers Ivey (D5), Dernoga (D1), Anderson-Walker (D8), and 
Glaros (D3) who voted against the “Davis Map,” being interviewed by 
Tracee Wilkins, NBC4.
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Obituaries Wood’s Flowers and Gifts

Wood’s Flowers and Gifts

9223 Baltimore Ave. College Park, MD 20740
One mile north of the University of Maryland  (Next to Proteus Bicycles)

301-474-7000  |  www.woodsflowersandgifts.com

Family-owned and operated since 1938

Fresh Flowers  
Beautiful Roses • Cards
Plants • Dish Gardens  

Orchid Plants • Silk Flowers  
Stuffed Animals • Balloons

Happy 
Thanksgiving

Send a beautiful fresh fall center-
piece to brighten up the Thanksgiv-
ing table. If you cannot be there 
this year, this will certainly let them 
know you are with them in spirit.

Fresh Local Apples
Honeycrisp • Gala • Fuji 

and many more

Apple Cider & Baked Goods

SPICKNALL’S  
FARM MARKET
Open Daily at 9:00 a.m.
12011 Old Gunpowder Rd.,  
Beltsville, MD 
301-937-8288

Brewer & Marshall, Inc. Opticians
10490 Baltimore Ave. • Beltsville, MD 20705

301-937-3677

Hours: Tues. & Wed. - 9am - 7pm 
 Thurs. & Fri. - 9am - 6pm
 Sat. - 10am - 2pm
 Sun. & Mon. - CLOSED

Bowman, Roma
On Tuesday, September 14, 

2021, Roma S. Bowman, born 
October 4, 1925 passed peacefully 
into Eternal Rest. She was the 
beloved wife of the late Clinton 
E. Bowman and is survived by her 
daughter Marsha Cooksey, grand-
son Dustin (Mindy) Cooksey, and 
great-grandchildren Colton and 
Landon Cooksey.

She was also predeceased by her 
sons Walter and Clyde “Bub” Bow-
man, son-in-law Thomas Cooksey, 
parents Pearlie and Jessie Sawyer, 
and brother Gifford Sawyer. 

Roma and Clinton married on 
November 1, 1946 and moved to 
Beltsville, where they raised their 
family. They owned and operat-
ed Beltsville Sport Center for 69 
years. Roma continued to reside in 
Beltsville until her death.

At the request of her family, 
viewing, service and interment at 
Fort Lincoln Cemetery were held 
privately. www.borgwardtfuneral-
home.com/

Karpal, Richard “Dick”
Reverend Dick Karpal was born 

on February 20, 1929 and passed 
away on September 18, 2021 with 
his family at his side. He is joining 
his wife Martha of more than 50 
years of marriage.

He was Pastor of Emmanuel 
Methodist Church in Beltsville for 
almost 20 years before he retired. 

He is survived by his son Ray 
and his wife Cindy, his two grand-
children Jon and Heather and her 
husband Tommy, and his three great 
grandchildren, Haden, Maddie, and 
Lauren, and his favorite personal 
care companion, Janet.  He is also 
survived by his brother David the 
last of ten brothers and sisters and 
several nieces and nephews. 

He touched  thousands of lives 
of people over the years doing 
God’s work. Reverend Karpal will 
be missed at Emmanuel. Even after 
his retirement, he returned often, 
even bring the message multiple 
times during his last few years. 
Those of us who were members 
during his time at Emmanuel will 
never forget his warmth and friend-
ship. www.borgwardtfuneralhome.
com/

Beasley Gibala,  
Joan Bernadine

Joan Bernardine Beasley Giba-
la, a longtime Beltsville resident, 
passed away peacefully at her 
home on August 1, 2021, after a 
cancer diagnosis.

Born in 1943, Joan was raised 
in Washington, D.C.    She gradu-
ated from Anacostia High School 
and completed higher education at 
Keene State College in Keene, NH, 
where she spent summers with her 
beloved grandparents.   In winter 
months, automobile ice racing was 
a favorite pastime. She earned a 
bachelor’s degree in elementary 
education. 

Joan met her future husband at 
Bolling Air Force Base where he 

was stationed. After he was trans-
ferred to Okinawa, Japan, just a 
couple months after marrying, Joan 
joined him, pregnant with their 
daughter, Susan. Upon returning to 
the United States, they established 
residence in Beltsville, where she 
remained in her forever home, 
fondly referring to her community 
as “Old Beltsville.”

Joan was extremely active in 
and committed to the Parent Teach-
er Organization of Chestnut Hills 
Elementary School earning Volun-
teer of the Year in 1973. She fully 
supported her daughter’s interests 
with the Beltsville majorettes, 
Brownies and Girl Scouts and High 
Point High School Band.

After years as a devoted mother 
and homemaker, Joan accepted a 
position with Prince George’s Fam-
ily Service, assisting citizens of the 
county in receiving adequate care, 
services, and access to resources. It 
was very important to her to be of 
service to people.

Subsequently, she shifted her 
career to the  American Associa-
tion of Retired Persons (A.A.R.P.) 
focused on Widowed Persons Ser-
vices as well as input into com-
pany’s web design. Because of her 
knowledge, she was able to guide 
and assist many people who were 
facing difficult times. Here she was 
a respected and integral part of the 
team and received awards for her 
work.

Joan’s hobbies included gar-
dening, evident in her beautifully 
landscaped yard; she loved her 
pets, raising her affectionate dogs 
Frisky, Casey and Lucy and cat, 
Callie. As a Friend of the National 
Zoo, she thoroughly enjoyed all the 
animals with a special fondness for 
tigers. She was able to hold baby 
tigers and had a wonderful private 
tour with the tigers of the zoo. Joan 
was a world traveler, traveling to 
all continents and her home was 
decorated in photographs of her 
amazing experiences. She was a 
voracious reader, reading almost 
a book a day in her retirement. 
She also was an avid genealogy 
researcher, tracing her family roots 
back to the Mayflower. Ultimately, 
however, being with her family 
was her favorite way to spend her 
time. Joan was a wonderful mother, 
grandmother, sister, aunt and cous-
in and she especially adored her 

grandson, Evan, teaching him to 
fish at an early age during annual 
summer vacations at Lake Anna.

Joan’s Catholic faith was 
extremely important to her attend-
ing St. Joseph’s Roman Catholic 
Church.  She has served in their 
food pantry and assisted at the 
Christmas Bazaar.

Joan Gibala is predeceased by 
her parents, Agnes and Francis 
Beasley, as well as her sister, Linda 
Zervas. She leaves behind her lov-
ing daughter, Susan D. Gibala of 
Haymarket, VA and her beloved 
grandson, Evan C. Gibala of Lex-
ington, KY. 

A memorial service was held 
on August 5, 2021 at Borgwardt’s 
Funeral Home in Beltsville, MD.

Donald Edward Roberts, 
March 30, 1937 – 
September 17, 2021

Don Roberts, 84, of Woodbine, 
MD (previously of Beltsville), 
went home to the Lord on Friday, 
September 17, 2021, surrounded 
by his family. He was a loving 
husband to

Mary Ann Roberts for 60 years, 
a proud father to Kathy (Glenn) 
Saffran and John Roberts (who 
passed away from cystic fibrosis 
in1977), and a beloved “Poppy” to 
his grandchildren—John, Andrew 
(Amanda), and Karen Saffran—
and great- grandchildren—Cole-
man and Raelynn Saffran.

Born on March 30, 1937, Don 
was son of the late William and 
Gladys (Schroeder) Roberts of 
Cheverly, MD. He was preceded 
in death by his brother, David Rob-
erts, and sister, Gale Love. Don 
loved the Lord and his deep faith 
produced a joy and peace that fol-
lowed him wherever he went. He 
overcame many challenges and 
was always quick to give God the 
glory.

Don also loved hunting and the 
spiritual solitude of “watching the 
forest wake up.” While hunting in 
1988, a fall left him paralyzed but 
not defeated. Despite the limita-
tions of his body, he returned to 
work full-time as a construction 
manager at the International Mon-
etary Fund in Washington, DC, 
where he retired in 2002. Prior to 
the IMF, he was a superintendent 

Joan Bernardine Beasley Gibala

OBITUARIES 
continues on page 14

Don Roberts
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SPOT COLOR
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SPOT COLOR

WWW.PRINCEGEORGESCFCU.ORG/HOLI-
DAY800.952.PGCU | 301.627.2666

*APR = Annual Percentage Rate. Holiday Loan Special is available for qualified borrowers. Loan subject to normal underwriting guidelines. Term limit is 12 months with a minimum loan amount of $500.00 and a maximum loan amount of $3,000. 
Representative payment example: A $3,000.00 loan at a fixed rate of 10.00% Annual Percentage Rate for 12 months would require 12 monthly payments of $265.00. Offer ends December 31, 2021. PGCFCU reserves the right to change or 
withdraw this offer at any time.

Federally insured by NCUA  

Get the extra cash you need for 
the upcoming holiday season!

From gifts to family gatherings, 
the pandemic has impacted us all. 
Finance the joys of the season with 
an affordable fixed-rate loan that  
can be repaid over 12-months.

Hurry and apply for the funds  
needed to make this holiday brighter.

LOAN AMOUNT MONTHLY PAYMENT

$500.00 $45.00

$1,000.00 $89.00

$2,500.00 $221.00

$3,000.00 $265.00

SAMPLE PAYMENTS BASED ON
12 MONTHS AT 10.00% APR*

OFFER ENDS DECEMBER 31, 2021
ACT NOW!

Beltsville Branch
6985 Muirkirk Meadows Dr.
Beltsville, MD 20705

Bowie Branch
15201 Hall Rd. 
Bowie, MD 20721

Largo Branch &  
Upper Marlboro Branch
– Temporarily closed 
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Jason’s Jive By Jason Inanga

Wow! 
A bicycle for over $5,100. Yes, 

I was as startled as you are. I took 
my son’s bicycle to a shop near 
my house to get some repairs 
done. While inside, I was walking 
around admiring the bicycles, till I 
saw that price tag, and then some 
less expensive ones for $2,000. 
What on earth would make some-
one by a bicycle for that amount 
of money? I was stunned and the 
store clerk told me, people come 
and buy those all the time. I will 
not judge anyone – that is cash for 
a used car in many states. 

Something different 
now

I have worked in the sup-
ply chain industry for over 21 
years with one of the big 3. Do 
not wait till december to order 
christmas gifts or ship stuff. 
Try and get all that done no 
later than the first week of 
december. The shipping volumes 
are going to be massive this 
year, and at the end of the 
day, you are left to deal with 
human beings processing and 
delivering, as well as limita-
tions of equipment. I cannot go 
into details, just please plan 
early.

Back to normal! 
I wish I could share pictures of 

my garden with you. I am doing 
just flowers this year and for the 
first time in my life, I have had 
a battle growing my zinnias and 
marigolds. Beyond that, the rest of 
the garden looks great. My water 
bill will not be great as there was a 
day this month I left my sprinkler 
on and fell asleep, and four hours 
later, I woke up and realized what 
I had done. Please do not tell my 
wife. I am quietly going to pay 
the utility bill ahead of the billing 
cycle, so that the bill looks normal 
when it comes in…lol. The things 
we do, out of love. It is better than 
a time I had to cook over a pot of 
rice, and hide the damaged rice… 
(yes I did say damaged rice, lol). 
The spout of the salt container 
gave way and a lot of salt got into 
the pot of rice. I quickly drained 
the pot and threw the rice grains 
into the garbage, and took the bag 
out into the large garage garbage 
container -- that was well over 10 
years ago, so she won’t remember 
now.

So how have you my dear read-
er been? How is Beltsville? I was 
hoping to visit this month, but had 
to make last minute changes to my 
schedule as I was unable to get my 

car road worthy for the 1330-mile 
drive. It normally would take me 
18 hours, and that is with mak-
ing three stops to refuel and take 
a forty-five-minute nap. Also, I 
eat some organic sea moss, about 
three or four tablespoons and that 
helps to keep me alert. I love to 
drive as there is so much to see 
and appreciate driving through 
different states. The people you 
meet along the way are fun and 
the stories you hear can be hilari-
ous. Back to Beltsville. I really 
miss the town and I am anxious 
to see all the changes that have 
taken place.

My work in Dallas is going 
well. I recently was moved from 
my route again. I initially started 
downtown Dallas in 2019 when I 
transferred and after a few weeks, 
I was moved to Irving/Fortworth, 
near the massive American Air-
lines Corporate Campus. After 
almost two years of that, I was 
moved to Irving (by the Toyota 
Music Factory) and then Southlake 
(a real wealthy part of Dallas) and 
now it appears my new ‘home’ is 
around Dallas Lovefield Airport. 
I love the new route. It gets busy 
and the child in me pops out when 
I see the airplanes landing and tak-
ing off. My childhood dream was 

to be a pilot, but after falling out 
with my Physics Teacher, things 
changed. (He tried to punish me 
for talking in class and I refused to 
do the punishment. Even when the 
culprit owned up, he insisted he 
heard my voice. I was a rebellious 
13-year-old. The African culture is 
different. Let me leave it at that.). 
I see all sorts of private jets and 
sometimes I am in awe. You see 
the high net worth individuals 
drive up to their private jets, board 
and fly out. If you are ever in the 
Southwest Airlines baggage claim 
are around 8 p.m. and you see a 
tall dark man in a FedEx Express 
uniform pulling a dolly to go grab 
bags from the Southwest baggage 
room, please feel free to wave 
and say hello. The DCA and BWI 
flights are usually on the ground 
around that time. And on a final 
note, if you are ever in Dallas – 
try a meal at Whataburger or In 
N Out (get the animal fries…they 
are great). 

That’s the Jive!

thermostat to a colder setting than 
normal to cool faster. It will not 
cool faster and will just use more 
energy. Likewise, in the winter, 
lowering the temperature 2-3 
degrees can save money as well 
as save 10% on energy usage.

•	 When you leave the room, turn off 
appliances, lighting, and electri-
cal devices. Install timers to limit 
energy usage. In addition, paint 
walls a pale color to increase light 
reflection in a room.

•	 Address heating and ventilation 
leaks. In the summer, opt to use 
fans in addition to or in lieu of a 
central air conditioner. Fix drafty 
windows and doors to reduce 
waste. Install dual or double pane 
windows which keeps heat in dur-
ing the winter and keeps heat out 
during the summer. 

•	 Don’t speed.  For every mile-per-
hour over 55 mph, the average 
vehicle loses almost two percent 
in gas mileage. Also consider 
switching to electric or hybrid 
vehicles for personal and profes-
sional use.

•	 Conduct a simple do-it-yourself 
energy audit of your home or 
office to pinpoint where energy is 
being lost. 

•	 Reduce waste and install energy 

ENERGY
continued from page 2

ENERGY 
continues on page 14

Elevate Holiday Cooking with 
Quick and Easy Tweaks

(StatePoint) Holiday cooking 
and entertaining don’t have to 
be overly complex to impress. 
Here are quick, simple ways to 
elevate your meals for memo-
rable experiences your friends 
and family will love:

Balanced Seasoning
Are your go-to family recipes 

in need of an update? Enhance 
the flavor profile of savory holi-
day dishes by swapping out salt 
and pepper and instead, reach-
ing for Livia’s Seasoning Salt, 
an all-natural, pre-blended sea-
soning of kosher salt, coarse-
ground black pepper and garlic.

“Livia’s is good on just about 
everything, which is why it’s 
the not-so-secret ingredient in 
a lot my creations,” says Peter 
Hoff, executive chef and part-
ner, NOLO’s Kitchen & Bar.

You can use Livia’s in a 
number of ways during meal 
preparation and table-side to 
give holiday dishes something 
extra:
•	 Add flair to appetizers by 

shaking it into the yolk mix-
ture of deviled eggs or using 
it to season baked brie.

•	 Season the outside of your 
turkey with olive oil and a 
few liberal shakes of Liv-
ia’s, or even create your own 
brine that will become a trea-

sured recipe of its own.
•	 Season hams and roasts with 

it.
•	 Add it to stuffing and mashed 

potatoes.
•	 Update morning egg bake 

recipes to wow overnight 
guests.

•	 Include it on your holiday 
table so that guests can sea-
son their food to taste.
For more information, visit 

liviasseasoningsalt.com.

Add Pizzazz to Desserts
With a few updates, you can 

give your standard dessert line-
up a touch of elegance. Use 
fresh ginger in your ginger-
bread cookies. Create your own 
crumbs for sprinkling on top 
of cakes. Garnish slices of pie 
with a mint or basil sprig or 
a cinnamon stick. Melt your 

favorite chocolate and drizzle it 
on anything.

Up Your Tablescape Game
A holiday feast is the per-

fect time to create a special 
atmosphere. And you can do 
so easily by breaking out your 
best dishes and utensils, as well 
as by adding a few natural ele-
ments to the tablescape, such 
as poinsettias, holly, evergreens 
and pinecones. Ditch the over-
head lights and use candles or 
other warm lighting to create a 
soft, convivial glow.

You don’t need to overhaul 
your entire menu to make your 
holiday feast special. Make 
quick, simple tweaks and addi-
tions to your existing recipes 
and entertaining traditions to 
elevate the occasion.

Role-Play Toys and Game Ideas 
to Boost Kids’ Creativity

(Sta tePoint ) 
R o l e - p l a y i n g 
has the power 
to boost young 
children’s cre-
ativity, allowing 
imaginations to 
run free, while 
honing social 
and cognitive 
skills. Here are a 
few fun ideas for 
harnessing these 
playtime ben-
efits:

1. Kitchen 
Fun: Whether playing “restaurant” 
or just pretending to cook a meal 
at home, kids can imagine they are 
the chef with the Choppin’ Fun 
Learning Pot from LeapFrog. Fea-
turing snap-apart veggies, a play 
knife and cutting board, kids can 
chop the food, set the temperature 
dial, add veggies to the pot and 
watch the pot “boil.” Have kids 
take your order, follow five step-
by-step recipes to make spaghetti 
sauce, rainbow soup, corn on the 
cob, carrot soup and broccoli with 
cheese, then serve up their cre-
ations in the bowl.

2. Sock Puppets: Crafting sock 
puppets or paper bag puppets and 
playing with them is a great way 
to give kids the opportunity to 
showcase their artistic side, as 
well as act out stories and adven-

tures. Use googly eyes and yarn 
to make the puppets. Then build 
a “theater” by hanging a blanket 
between chairs and put on your 
very own puppet show!

3. Say Cheese: Inspiring cre-
ativity and learning, the Fun-2-3 
Instant Camera is a pretend cam-
era featuring picture-taking activi-
ties and pop-up animal pictures. 
Kids can strengthen motor skills 
and imagine they are a profes-
sional photographer by turning 
the zoom lens and clicking the 
shutter button, as well as by push-
ing down the photo cards, which 
feature animals, shapes, colors, 
fun facts and numbers. A view-
finder color wheel lets kids see 

TOYS 
continues on page 11
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Are you behind on 
rent? Are you at risk 
for eviction? Apply for 
County rent assistance

Emergency rent assistance is 
available to renters and landlords 
in Prince George’s County. Please 
apply today. The County is work-
ing closely with nonprofit organi-
zations to provide help with the 
applications and legal assistance. 

To learn more, apply, watch a 
video for how to apply and find 
nonprofit organizations who can 
help you apply, visit: www.prince-
georgescountymd.gov/3703/
Emergency-Rental-Assistance-
Program or call (301) 883-6504.

Health insurance  
deadline: December 15

Delegates Joseline Peña-Mel-
nyk, Ben Barnes, Mary Lehman 
and I want to be sure all working 
families are able to sign up for 
affordable health insurance. Now 
-- through December 15 -- is the 
time to learn about coverage -- 
and other ways to save money on 
health insurance.  

Open enrollment runs from 
November 1 to December 15.  Be 
sure to enroll or change plans by 
visiting www.marylandhealthcon-
nection.gov or call toll-free 1-855-

642-8572.

Energy assistance 
The Maryland Office of Peo-

ple’s Counsel has created an ener-
gy assistance toolkit to help Mary-
land households facing utility 
turn-off notices keep their power 
on. This toolkit includes videos, 
application forms, resource guides 
and more. Visit opc.maryland.gov 
and click on “Energy Assistance 
Tool Kit”

Happy Thanksgiving!
My wife Sheilah joins me in 

wishing you and your family a 
very happy Thanksgiving.

Contact us
Please let me know if there are 

other issues you have questions 
or thoughts about. And, of course, 
feel free to be in touch if I can be 
of help to you. Just email 21stDis-
trictDelegation@gmail.com.

Rosapepe’s Report to Beltsville

FELICIA Y TAYLOR 
SFR, AHWD, SRES, ABR, PSA®  

REALTOR® | Notary
Licensed in MD and DC

Coldwell Banker Realty
1300 Main Chapel Way  Gambrills, MD 21054

C. 301.908.3995 O. 410.721.0103
felicia.taylor@cbmove.com • feliciaproperties.com

We’re in the ultimate sellers’ market right now If you’re a homeowner thinking 
about selling, you have a huge advantage in today’s housing market. High buyer 
demand paired with very few houses for sale makes this the optimal time to sell for 
those who are ready to do so. Call me today if you are ready to sell or buy a home! 

For SaleFor Sale
$125,000$125,000

MUST SEE! Beautiful 1 bed 1 bath condo located on ground level. The monthly 
condo fee includes All Utilities, unit comes with a storage locker, there is a com-
munity pool and ample parking available. Close to shopping, public transportation, 
NASA Goddard, BW Pkwy and 495. Contact me for details.

Crossword Solution from page 5

Tech to the Rescue: Options to Save 
Consumers Time This Holiday Season

(StatePoint) Despite 
increased digital options, the 
typical consumer still spends 13 
hours on hold each year! And of 
course, there are plenty of things 
that most people would rather 
be doing with that time, par-
ticularly during the busy holiday 
season.

According to a new sur-
vey conducted by Clickatell, 
a mobile communications and 
chat commerce company, all of 
those 13 hours are hours people 
would rather be spending with 
family (36%), relaxing (58%) or 
even doing chores (46%).

The same survey also 
revealed that waiting on hold 
isn’t just annoying for consum-
ers, it can have a negative effect 
on brands too. Of those sur-
veyed, 31% said even spending 
5-9 minutes on hold can lead 
to negative feelings toward a 
brand, and 23% said they are 
completely likely to give up on 
a purchase or brand if they fail 
to meet them on their preferred 
communication channel.

“Retailers and businesses 
need to more broadly ensure that 
they’re providing an adequate 
experience for all customers,” 
says Jennifer Shambroom, chief 
marketing officer at Clickatell.

According to Clickatell 
experts, here are some of the 
strategies that companies can 
adopt to create better experi-
ences for their customers this 
holiday season and beyond:
•	 Turn consumers’ irritable 

hold times into helpful con-
versations with an end-to-end 
chat solution that enables live 
agents to communicate with 
customers over popular chat 
apps.

•	 Fifty percent of millennials 
have already communicat-
ed with a business via chat 
apps in the past and 71% 
use chat apps at least daily. 
Incorporate a payment link in 
chat apps, such as WhatsApp 
and Facebook Messenger to 
enable customers to pay for 
a purchase where they are 
already spending their time. 
For example, Clickatell’s new 
Chat 2 Pay solution allows 
businesses to send consum-
ers a chat message containing 
a web link that easily takes 
them through the checkout 
process. They don’t have to 
disclose credit card details 
over the phone or use a point-
of-sale device.

•	 Respond to customers 24/7 

with chat communication in 
a contact center that uses a 
combination of both AI and 
human respondents.

•	 Use ongoing and cumulative 
data resources to understand 
how and when customers pre-
fer to be communicated with, 
via email, SMS, phone, etc.

•	 Employ marketing strategies 
that provide customers with 
personalized product rec-
ommendations that fit their 
wants and needs. This will 
require analyzing custom-
ers’ behaviors and promoting 
products based on assump-
tions and their past purchase 
histories.
To learn more about the solu-

tions businesses are using to 
provide better customer service, 
visit clickatell.com.

“During the hectic holiday 
season, customers don’t want 
to spend their time on hold – 
they want to spend it enjoy-
ing their personal time off with 
their families. Thanks to new 
tech solutions, businesses have 
the ability to deliver that for 
customers, while simultaneously 
helping build brand loyalty in 
the process. It’s a win-win for 
all,” says Shambroom.

Ben, Joseline, owner Ali Thakkar, me, and Mary at the Laurel Main Street 
Pharmacy, a local drug store providing COVID 19 vaccinations.

the world in yellow, blue or green, 
and a lens features day and night 
modes, making visual imaginative 
play a snap.

4. Backyard Adventure: With 
a little imagination, a nearby park 
or even your own backyard can be 
the perfect setting to play “explor-
ers.” Count all the types of plants, 
bugs and animals you spy on your 
adventure. Collect interesting 
leaves and rocks. Then, talk about 
what you observe and discover.

5. Go Shopping: Kids can play 
“store” and take turns pretending 
to be the customer and clerk with 
the Count-Along Basket & Scan-
ner Featuring play food, shopping 
lists and an interactive scanner 

that recognizes each food piece, 
kids can carry the shopping basket 
or expand it into a rolling shop-
ping cart. There are eight play 
foods in a variety of food groups, 
colors, shapes and numbers. The 
fish, carrots, strawberries, cake, 
bread, broccoli and grapes show 
off their silly personalities with 
music and unique phrases when 
scanned. Three interactive play 
modes reinforce learning, as kids 
can scan a food to find out its 
name, color and the number print-
ed on it, as well as the foods’ 
shapes.

With fun learning toys and a bit 
of ingenuity, role-playing games 
can help expand your child’s 
world.

DERNOGA
continued from page 10
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AREA EVENTS

LAUREL–BELTSVILLE SENIOR 
ACTIVITY CENTER
The center and its fitness room, com-
puter room, and billiards room are 
open with limited occupancy. Masks 
are required; contact the center for 
more information. Membership is free 
for Beltsville residents who are 60 
years old or older. Regular hours of 
operation are: open Monday – Friday 
from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., open Saturday 
from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m., closed Sunday 
and most major holidays. Address: 
7120 Contee Rd., Laurel, MD 20707, 
around the corner from the University 
of Maryland Medical Center. Phone: 
301.206.3350. Fax: 301.206.3387. 
TTY: 301.446.3402. 

LAUREL SENIOR FRIENDSHIP CLUB
The Laurel Senior Friendship Club 
(LSFC) will meet on Wed., Nov. 10 at 
10:30 a.m. The meeting room doors 
open at 9:30 a.m. We will have a busi-
ness meeting and a presentation by a 
Civil War historian. No food will be pro-
vided or allowed in the meeting room. 
Interested people can contact the LSFC 
office for more details on Monday, 
Wednesday, and Friday from 10 a.m. to 
12:30 p.m. at 301.206.3380. 

COLLEGE PARK AVIATION 
MUSEUM
Address: 1985 Cpl. Frank Scott Dr., 
College Park, MD 20740. Phone: 
301.864.6029. TTY: 301.699.2544. 
Masks are required indoors. See Col-
legeParkAviationMuseum.com for more 
information. Regular hours of operation 
are Tuesday – Sunday from 10 a.m. to 
4 p.m. Closed Mondays, most major 
holidays, and some special events. 
Cost: $5/adults, $4/seniors, $2/chil-
dren, free/age 1 and under. 

NATIONAL WILDLIFE VISITOR CEN-
TER
Address: 10901 Scarlet Tanager Loop, 
Laurel, MD 20708. The entrance 
is accessed from Powder Mill Rd. 
between the Baltimore–Washington 
Pkwy. and Rt. 197. Free admission and 

free parking. Current social distanc-
ing and face covering require-
ments match those of Prince 
George’s County. All dogs must be 
kept on a leash (no longer than 6 feet) 
for their own safety as well as that 
of other visitors and wildlife. Regular 
hours of operation for the trails and 
grounds are: Open daily from sunrise to 
sunset, except for federal holidays.

THE BUILDING AND BOOKSTORE
The Visitor Center building is open 
Tuesday – Saturday from 9 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m.; closed on Sunday, Monday, 
and federal holidays. The bookstore is 
located inside; it is open Wednesday 
– Saturday from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
when the building is open. Main phone: 
301.497.5772. Join our e-mail list 
by contacting timothy_parker@fws.
gov. For future volunteer training (ages 
18 and up), contact Diana Ogilvie at 
301.497.5565 or Diana_Ogilvie@fws.
gov. The registration phone number 
is 301.497.5887.

PREPARING FOR WINTER ACTIVI-
TIES EXHIBIT
Tues. – Sat., from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., 
for all of the month of November. Ages 
3+, no registration required. Winter 
is coming! What do animals do to get 
ready? Learn the answer while enjoying 
self-guided hands-on activities, games, 
and crafts in the Visitor Center lobby.

STORYTIME: NATURE TALES
Saturdays, Nov. 6 and 20 from 11 a.m. 
to 12 noon. Ages 1 – 10, registration 
required. Join us for an old-fashioned 
outdoor story time and discover nature 
tales about the wildlife all around us.

BECOME A JUNIOR WILDLIFE 
RANGER!
Sat., Nov. 13 from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. 
Ages 6 – 10, registration required. 
Join a Refuge Ranger to explore five 
nature-related activities. Complete your 
Junior Wildlife Ranger activity booklet 
and earn a JWR badge!

OWL & KESTREL
Sun., Nov. 7 from 1:30 p.m. to 2:30 
p.m. All ages, registration required. 

Meet two of North America’s smallest 
birds of prey: the American Kestrel and 
Eastern Screech Owl. Both are expert 
hunters: The American Kestrel uses its 
acrobatic prowess, while the Eastern 
Screech Owl is a stealthy hunter.

BELTSVILLE EVENTS

NATIONAL AGRICULTURAL 
LIBRARY (NAL)
Address: 10301 Baltimore Ave. 
in Beltsville. Main phone number: 
301.504.5755. NAL is on Twitter 
at http://twitter.com/#!/Nation-
al_Ag_Lib. Due to COVID-19, the NAL 
building remains closed to the public. 
We continue to serve our customers 
remotely during regular business hours. 
Online information products are always 
available at NAL.usda.gov. Food and 
Nutrition updates can be accessed 
at Nutrition.gov. Get MyPlate nutrition 
information for babies and toddlers via 
the free Amazon Alexa app. To learn 
more, visit www.myplate.gov/myplate-
assistant.

BELTSVILLE LIBRARY OPEN ON 
SUNDAYS!
Address: 4319 Sellman Rd., Beltsville, 
next to the police station. For more 
information or updated COVID-19 
protocols, call the main phone number 
301.937.0294 or see www.pgcmls.
info/location/Beltsville. With limited 
capacity, the Beltsville Library is now 
open to the public for full brows-
ing, with computer use and curbside 
service by appointment. Current hours 
of operation are Mon., Tue., Thur., and 
Fri. from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.; Wed. from 
10 a.m. to 8 p.m.; and Sat. from 10 
a.m. to 5 p.m.; Sun. 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. 
Closed most major holidays. Study 
rooms are open, but meeting rooms 
remain closed. The library is not able 
to accommodate group visits from 
child or adult care services at this time, 
including but not limited to pre-schools, 
daycare, or camps. We ask for your 
continued support as we strive to keep 
everyone safe while welcoming you 
back to the branch.

Karen M. Coakley

CHECK OUT THE 3D VIRTUAL TOURS  
OF MY HOMES LISTED BELOW:

Karen M. Coakley GRI
Your 110% Real Estate Agent!
301-741-7672 (cell)
240-295-6000 (office)

You know me . . .  
     I know Real Estate!

Thinking of Selling your home??? 
The Fall Real Estate Market is here!!!

Inventory is Low! 
Give me a call to discuss your  

Real Estate Needs!

Thinking of Buying a Home??? 
Special Financing Programs are available

Interest Rates are Low!
Give me a call to discuss your  

Real Estate Needs!

BELTSVILLE
Expect to be Impressed!! 

End Unit Townhome w/ 
2,500 sq ft of living 
space! 4 Bdrms. 2.5 

baths. Walkout bsmt to 
Private landscaped yard 
with fish pond! Too Many 

upgrades to list! 

WELCOME  
HOME!!!!

Brick Rambler  
w/large level yard! 

SOLD IN 4 SOLD IN 4 

DAYS$$$DAYS$$$

NOVEMBER 2021

Calendar of Events
Please check with individual facilities for current updates. Admission requirements may be 
instituted, and regular hours of operation are subject to change. 

Entertain for Less This Holiday Season
(StatePoint) The holiday sea-

son brings an abundance of feel-
ings that may include joy, com-
fort, gratitude, and unfortunately, 
stress. Don’t let the task of enter-
taining friends and family break 
the bank or your back.

Instead, create memorable 
gatherings with loved ones while 
saving time and money in the pro-
cess using these hosting tips from 
the experts at Dollar General:

Delicate Décor
Creating the right ambiance in 

your space is key to holiday deco-
rating success. Begin by declutter-
ing the areas of your home where 
you plan to entertain. Fill the extra 
spaces with seasonal decorations. 
Remember, elaborate, expen-
sive items aren’t always needed 
to make a home look amazing. 
Decorations like small figurines, 
bowls filled with holiday candy or 
simple wreaths and garlands can 

do the trick of transforming your 
home into a winter wonderland!

Fruitful Food
With more guests comes more 

food, but it doesn’t have to mean 
spending more money. Shopping 
at discount retailers for essentials 
such as milk, eggs, bread and 
cheese can help stretch your bud-
get. You can also make the switch 

ENTERTAIN 
continues on page 15
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IF IT'S  
REAL ESTATE, 
IT'S  
ROBERTA!!

ROBERTA 
301-937-3124
Experienced, Reputable • Distinguished Sales Club 

Full time professional • CRS, GRI, SFR

175 Admiral Cochrane Dr. Suite 112 Annapolis, MD 21401

E-mail: robertayaklich@gmail.com • Office: 800-913-4326

Associate Broker

NEW LISTING!   
Move-in Ready on this sparkling 3 BDRM, 2 BA rambler, 
updates galore, gorgeous, great yard!    

$399,900

 BELTSVILLE’S  
BEST BUY!  

Nature’s Paradise....wonderful all 
brick home on almost 1 acre back-
ing to the Beltsville Rec Center 
land...4 BDRMS on the main level, 
3 full BA, newer windows, updated 
“art deco” kitchen, new heavy-up 
on electric panel, walk-out base-
ment, even a small greenhouse!       

$499,999

NEW  
LISTING  

1 BDRM, 1BA 
condo in Mont-
pelier Village...
brand new 
flooring, stain-
less appliances, 
fresh paint, 
balcony!  
$108,900

SOLD!SOLD!

JUST LISTED! 
All brick rambler within a block of the Beltsville Rec Cen-
ter. Walk-out basement with patio, 3 upper level BDRMS 
and 2 full Ba, lower level finished! Don’t miss this one. 

$419,900

SOLD!SOLD!

Beltsville News
CHURCH DIRECTORY

Friend
Day

Check us out on Facebook!
The Beltsville News

Club News

St. Joseph Catholic Church
www.stjosephbeltsville.org

Pastor: Father Robert Maro
Masses: Please contact  

parish office for schedule

St. Joseph’s Regional Catholic School 
www.stjosrcs.org 

Principal: Mrs. Erin Meunier 

11007 Montgomery Road
Beltsville, MD 20705
301-937-7183

The Prince George’s County Genealogical Society
The Prince George’s County 

Genealogical Society will hold 
a virtual monthly meeting on 
Wednesday, November 3, 2021 at 
7 pm. Mary Mannix of the Mary-
land Room at Frederick County 
Library in Frederick, MD, will 
talk to us about Finding Those 
Western Maryland Ancestors.  
Members will receive an invita-
tion the week before the meet-

ing, non-members may request an 
invitation by emailing president@
pgcgs.org. Join us for this explora-
tion about researching in another 
part of our state.

Our library of 6,500+ items is 
now open on Wednesdays from 
10 a.m. to 2 p.m. with county and 
City of Bowie mask guidelines in 
place. The scope of our holdings 
is nationwide in many respects. 

While Maryland and Prince 
George’s County are the primary 
concentrations, there is also heavy 
emphasis on other Eastern states, 
migration routes and specific topi-
cal interests. Our librarians are 
eager to help you get started and 
find the resources you need to 
research your family history. We 
are located at 12219 Tulip Grove 
Rd., Bowie, MD 20715.

First Ever Christmas Bazaar Being Held at  
The American Legion Post in College Park
By Ivy Christoffers

On November 13, beginning at 
9:00 am, the College Park Christ-
mas Bazaar will open for business. 
If you would like to take advan-
tage of this opportunity to do your 
Christmas shopping early, you will 
have plenty to choose from. The 
bazaar will run until 3:00pm and 
there will be food for sale, as well 
as games, door prizes, and all kinds 
of fun to be had. This will all take 
place at the American Legion locat-
ed at 9218 Baltimore Ave. Come 
one come all and see what treasures 
await you. This is an opportunity to 
support local business as well as to 
select special gifts for your loved 

ones while having a grand time 
doing so.

Another first for College Park 
American Legion is taking place on 
November 14 from 4:00 pm until 
9:00 pm. FIDOS for FREEDOM, 
an annual doggone good show with 
The Nighthawks with special guest 
star, Daryl Davis. The cost is only 
$20. Doors open at 4:00 pm and 
live music starts at 5:00 pm. Food 
will be available for purchase in 
addition to a cash bar, door prizes, 
and a 50/50 raffle. Come and join 
us in supporting Fidos for Freedom, 
a most worthwhile organization that 
benefits so many wounded soldiers. 

A special thank you to all in 
the community who participated 

in our school supplies drive for 
Hollywood Elementary School. We 
delivered two car loads of supplies, 
including face masks, hand sanitiz-
ers, Lysol wipes, tissues, and a case 
of copy paper as well as the usual 
school suppls. The school greatly 
appreciates our yearly support of 
their students.

Remember we are open for bingo 
on Tuesdays at noon, dinner dances 
twice a month, delicious lunches 
nearly every day, and for your spe-
cial events, give Gary Kingery a 
call at 301-441-2783. 

Keep our troops in your prayers, 
and may God continue to bless 
America, land of the free, because 
of the brave.
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Beltsville News CHURCH DIRECTORY

SPOT COLOR

DUNAMIS WORSHIP  
CHAPEL INTERNATIONAL

A home where Jesus is revealed and destinies released!

The God of Signs and Wonders!
John 4:48 “Unless you people see signs and wonders,” 
Jesus told him, “you will never believe.” Have you ever told 
yourself or someone you know, “Well this is gonna take a 
miracle!”? Here’s the good news, that’s exactly what Jesus 
wants to do for you. Everything that He does is supernatural, 
because He is a supernatural God. The miracles and signs 
that Jesus performed in the Bible are still happening today, 
because Hebrews 13:8 tells us, “Jesus Christ is the same 
yesterday and today and forever.” Join us at Dunamis Wor-
ship Chapel International as we walk in signs and wonders. 

EVERYONE IS WELCOMED!
 SUNDAYS: 

1st Service 9am-11am              
2nd Service 11am-1pm

MONDAYS – FRIDAYS 
911 Miracle Morning Prayer: 

6am-7am

TUESDAYS 
Word Encounter and  

Communion Service: 7pm-9pm

FRIDAYS: 
Prophetic and Miracle  
Service: 7pm - 9pm

LAST FRIDAYS OF  
EVERY MONTH: 

Night of Dunamis:  
8pm-12 Midnight

4715 Sellman Road Unit G Beltsville MD 20705
301-937-1101  •  www.dunamischapel.com

St. John’s Episcopal/Anglican Church
11040 Baltimore Avenue Beltsville, MD 20704
301-937-4292 • www.saintjohnsbeltsville.org

The Reverend Joseph M. Constant, Rector

We are Physically Separated,  
but Spiritually Connected.

Join us for Online Worship every Sunday at 10 AM
Go to https://www.facebook.com/stJohnsZionParish/Live/
Other services online via Zoom: Wednesday Noonday; 

Thursday Bible Study and Compline 7 PM via Zoom
Youth Sunday School Online via Zoom

Contact the Church office if you are interested  
in any of these resources

We are a beacon of Christ’s love  
offering Hospitality and sustenance  

to all on their Spiritual way.

First Baptist Church
of Beltsville (SBC)

4700 Odell Road  
Beltsville, MD 20705

301-937-7771
www.fbcbeltsville.org

Keith Holland, Pastor

Abundant Grace; Abundant 
Life; Abundant God!

Come Join Us
Sundays:

Sunday School for all ages 9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship 11:00 a.m.

Wednesdays:
Adult Bible Study & Prayer  7:00 p.m.
Youth Fellowship 7:00 p.m.

for Corning Construction Co, in 
Beltsville, MD. He was a member 
of the Washington, DC Carpen-
ter’s Union and proudly served our 
country in the U.S. Navy.

A farmer at heart, Don loved 
being surrounded by the rolling 
farmlands of Carroll County. In his 
electric wheelchair, he could do 
most anything he put his mind to: 
With tools attached to broomsticks, 
you would find him outdoors plant-
ing, weeding, digging, composting, 
and host of other “farm” chores. 

More famously, Don was fond 
of John Deere tractors and owned 
several restored antique models, 
as well as an extensive collection 
of toy tractors. He was a member 
of the MD 2 Cylinder Club and 
loved working on his computer, 
connecting with fellow John Deere 
enthusiasts and scouring eBay for 
toy tractors to add to his collection. 
Many nieces, nephews, friends, 
and neighbors lovingly called him 
“Tractor Don,” a title he wore with 
pride. Despite his many hobbies, 
what he enjoyed the most was 
spending time with the love of his 
life, Mary Ann.  

Don was an inspiration to every-
one - to know him was to love 
him. He lived well and fought the 
good fight and is now in the arms 
of Jesus hearing, “Well done, good 
and faithful servant.”

A Celebration of Life will be 
held on November 6, 2021, at 1:00 
pm at Life Point Church in Reis-
terstown, MD—masks required. 
For those wishing to donate, the 
family requests they be made in 
Don’s memory to the Cystic Fibro-
sis Foundation online at www.CFF.
org or mailed to the Cystic Fibro-
sis Foundation, 4550 Montgomery 
Ave., Suite 1100, N Bethesda, MD 
20814.

OBITUARIES
continued from page 7

efficient electrical devices, such 
as appliances. Keep roofs a light 
color so they will absorb less heat.

•	 Research alternative energy 
options, such as solar energy or 
wind energy for your company or 
residence.
There are also local, state, and 

federal programs geared toward 
increasing energy awareness, so stay 
connected and stay informed. The 
State of Maryland has a website 
to inform the public about Energy 
Awareness: https://news.maryland.
gov/dhcd/2021/10/13/weatheriza-
tion-month/. Energy awareness 
improvement plans help current and 
future generations benefit from a 
smarter, stronger, cleaner and more 
resilient energy infrastructure and 
a healthier environment, equitably 
and inclusively. The goal of energy 
awareness is to develop sustainable, 
clean, safe and reliable energy for 
both companies and citizens. Every 
contribution to saving energy, no 
matter how small, will have a mean-
ingful impact, so do your part to 
increase energy awareness. 

ENERGY
continued from page 10
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TAX RETURNS - For businesses/ 
individuals. Payrolls. Gerald Neumaier CPA. 
301-953-1341; 301-776-6545. gncpa@ 
verizon.net.  01/22

R&G CLEANING SERVICE - Small 
family owned business catering to you 
and your household needs. Friendly, reli-
able and trustworthy. Reasonable rates and 
flexible hours. Licensed and insured. Free 
estimate with appointment. Call Dolores 
at 301-442-5032 or 240-280-1451.   12/21

HAULING AND JUNK REMOVAL. 
Complete Clean Out - Garages, Homes, 
Construction Debris, etc. Licensed, 
insured, free estimates. Mike Smith 301-
346-0840.   07/22

TREE AND STUMP REMOVAL Prun-
ing, land clearing, contact Bob Berra, 301-
674-3770 or 301-384-4746.  12/22

 FOR SALE
MULCH - Mulch Dyed $25 a cubic yard 
in brown or black playground chips $20 a 
cubic yard. Natural woodchip mulch $15 a 
cubic yard Bob 301-674-3770   12/22

FIREWOOD - Firewood $195 a cord 
delivered. Bonfire wood $225 for 3 cords 
delivered. Bob 301-674-3770   12/22

TOPSOIL - Topsoil Screened $25 a cubic 
yard. Bob 301-674-3770   12/22

RECORDS - classical and “pop” singers 
of 60’s and 70’s. 302-937-6605

 FREE
FOAM MATTRESS TOPPER  - from 
Kohl’s. Double bed size. 301-937-6605

FOUND
BLACK MARIN BICYCLE  - aban-
doned in July in residential area near 
Montgomery Road and Route 1. Owner 
may claim by calling 301-257-3408 with 
identifying details

Classifieds • Call 301-937-6796

SPOT COLOR

Share Your News! 
Send your article  

submissions to  

News Director  

Rick Bergmann at  

editorbvnews@gmail.com

301-641-1092

www.burtonsvillefuel.comwww.burtonsvillefuel.com

Reach your Beltsville neighbors  
with a low-cost classified ad in  

The Beltsville News Call 301-937-6796

Donald V. Borgwardt
Funeral Home, P.A.

4400 Powder Mill Rd. Beltsville, MD 20705-2751

301-937-1707
www.borgwardtfuneralhome.com

Cremation 
Service

Traditional 
Funerals

FAMILY OWNED

SERVICES

I PAY CASH FOR 
OLD RECORDS

Albums and 45s from 50s, 60s, 70s
Highest Prices Paid

Call Tom at (410) 533-1057

LJS Bobcat  
Services 
Residential or  
Commercial

Land clearing 
Landscaping 

Site preparation 
Excavation 
Back filling 

Grading 
Leveling 

Call Larry 

301-370-1375

to private brand items and save 
even more when buying foods for 
overnight guests, such as granola 
bars, cereal and snacks. Consider 
purchasing these household basics 
from a local Dollar General store, 
which also provides digital cou-
pons to help you save even more.

Supplies Stock-Up
Of course, to entertain, you 

will need supplies. Stocking up 
on cleaning essentials, everyday 
cooking ingredients and entertain-
ing basics early in the season is 
a great way to have everything 
needed before the party begins. 
Consider adding items such as 
trash bags, cutlery, paper products, 
other decorations and even small 
gifts.

By using smart shopping strat-
egies, you can entertain during 
the holidays with ease instead of 
stress.

ENTERTAIN
continued from page 12
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SPOT COLOR

WE ARE  
HIRING
We are hiring for the  
following positions  

at our Beltsville Location

Crane Operator
Crew Leader

Ground Laborer
Excellent Pay & Benefits

Must have Valid Driver’s License
CDL License a Plus

Drug Free Work Place

301-595-2827
Service@AdirondackTreeExperts.com

www.AdirondackTreeExperts.com


